Town of Stevensville Committee of the Whole
Minutes
Thursday, March 19", 2015
Immediately Following the Special Meeting

Council for the Town of Stevensville along with Mayor Mim Mack came together at Council Chambers
for a Committee of the Whole meeting. Mayor Mim Mack called the meeting to order.
Councilpersons Perrin, Crews, Holcomb, and Hunter were all present as well as several members of
the public.

Mayor informed Council and the public that this discussion is a broad overview of the Town's water
and sewer rates and review where we are in regards to operations & maintenance costs, current and
future, and bonded indebtedness.

Council held discussion on:

1. Review of Water/Sewer Rates

Engineers Cora Revis and Craig Caprara gave a presentation on the CIP (Capital Improvement
Plan), operation and maintenance costs, future growth, rates with different inflation percentages, and
bond indebtedness.

Discussion was held with regard to water and sewer infrastructure projects including possibly future
regulatory requirements by DEQ, rate increases and completing a community income study and its
impact on future loans and grants.

Mayor then presented information on water production, usage, revenue and expenses.

Discussion ensued with regard to growth, water rights, and future incremental rate increases.
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